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Last week was yet another dirty political circus with Donald
Trump indicted by illegitimate US Attorney General Merrick
Garland’s Department of InJustice.  (As I have been calling it
for  a  more  than  a  decade  because  nothing  changed  under
spinless Jeff Sessions and dirty player, Bill Barr.)

Trump hater, Special Council Jack Smith, thinks he’s the best
legal mind in this country but in truth, he’s more penultimate
in the ratings.  “GOP lawmakers note that Smith played a role
in the IRS’ targeting of conservative nonprofits during the
Obama era and point to the work and political donations of his
spouse.” Fox News

This is an 8:32 minute video well worth watching:  Jesse
Watters: Everyone has the law wrong on the Trump indictment

According  to  the  indictment,  Trump  conspired  to  keep
classified documents he’d taken from the WH and hide them from
a grand jury.  A sitting president has broad power to classify
or declassify documents.  Trump’s lawyers had been working
with the National Archives people starting in 2021 when a lot
of paper was transferred to them.  When the raid took place,
Trump publicly said: “All they had to do was ask”.  No need to
raid his personal residence on August 8, 2022, during which
federal  agents  rummaged  through  Mrs.  Trump’s  underwear
drawers.
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In June of 2022, Trump and FBI agents – on the record – had a
civilized, cordial meeting at his home.  At that time, they
collected some additional documents.  After that, no more
requests for documents or even subpoenas.  Then, call CNN and
make sure they were there for the August 8, 2022, very early
morning hours raid.  After all, optics are everything when
dishing out propaganda and tainting a jury pool.

Pence says he didn’t leave office with classified material,
August 20, 2022.  Classified documents found at Mike Pence’s
home and turned over to DOJ: Lawyer, Jan. 24, 2023 – “The ex-
vice president had been “unaware” of them, his representative
said.”

VP’s have no authority to nick classified documents to begin
with, but Mikey is off the hook.  My question:  In August
2022, Mikey says no classified documents, but FIVE months
later, oops, how did Pence suddenly discover he had classified
documents?  If he was sure in August 2022, he had none, how
were documents then found months later?

No  doubt  in  my  mind  little  Napolean,  Merrick  Garland,  is
drowning  in  joy  over  this  latest  persecution  of  Trump.
 Garland is a loser.  He wanted to be an Associate Supreme
Court Justice but was rejected by the Senate; nominated by
another illegitimate usurper who brought Hell to this country,
Hussein Obama.  But now Garland is Chief at the top of the
dung heap and he’s doing his best to make people believe he’s
non-partisan and intelligent.  A tough sell.

This is blatant election interference.  Indictments, court
dates, trials – all dragging on through the primaries next
year.  All to get Donald Trump.  Not to mention costing Trump
millions to defend himself.

And the globalists are out to get YOU.  If you read my June 3,
2023 column, AI & the WEF: You Should Be Very Worried, I
focused  on  AI  &  the  WEF  and  recommending  a  new  5-star

https://apnews.com/article/donald-trump-mar-a-lago-iowa-classified-information-merrick-garland-94814cb950a2a9f89dc0c54aec46ce7c
https://abcnews.go.com/Politics/classified-documents-found-mike-pences-home-turned-doj/story?id=96637301
https://abcnews.go.com/Politics/classified-documents-found-mike-pences-home-turned-doj/story?id=96637301
https://newswithviews.com/ai-the-wef-you-should-be-very-worried/


documentary, Final Days.  You Tube removed it for “violating
community standards” which is rubbish.  The producers are the
same individuals who made Died Suddenly with over 20 million
views last I looked.  Final Days is on Rumble which doesn’t
visibly show the number of views.  If you haven’t watched it,
take the hour to do so and get it out there.

Another 5-star film has also been released:  PLANDEMIC 3: THE
GREAT AWAKENING

Backstory by Dr. Joseph Mercola:  “Mikki Willis’ documentary
“Plandemic”  was  released  May  4,  2020,  and  has  since  been
viewed  over  1  billion  times,  despite  being  universally
censored. “Plandemic Part 2: Indoctornation” has been viewed
more than 200 million times.”

How could billions of people world-wide cave all at the same
time over an alleged virus hyped to the hilt would kill tens
of millions?  We have to remember one thing:  The CDC (Center
for Disease Creation) only ESTIMATES the number of yearly
influenza  flu  cases  every  year  (Flu  cases  virtually
disappeared in 2020.  No money, everything became the big cash
cow, COVID.)  The CDC had no idea the number of COVID cases
and neither did anyone else because the gold standard test
used worldwide:  PCR test which is a manufacturing technique,
not a diagnostic tool.  It can’t detect any virus.

The prostitute media through optics cranked things up to the
point  of  hysteria.   They  cherry-picked  hospitals
“overflowing”,  doctors  and  nurses  dressed  as  snugly  as
astronauts.  The ridiculous clown show in downtown Denver of
doctors and nurses in the street holding up traffic yelling at
people  to  wear  your  mask,  social  distance!   All  of  them
wearing worthless face masks (99% coming from Communist China)
making fools of themselves.

Yes, people died but no one knows how many simply because,
again,  the  CDC  only  estimates  deaths,  hospitalizations.
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 Likely some passed away at home.  Sadly, tens of thousands
were  in  the  senior  category,  many  with  comorbidities  who
likely would have died anyway.  The bottom line is what we saw
building  by  March  2020  was  deliberately  engineered  mass-
hysteria creating fear and panic.  Fighting in grocery stores
over toilet paper, Americans yelling at people to wear a mask
along with profanity and “you’re selfish”.  Of course, we know
down the road those masks did NOTHING to stop the spread of
COVID and in fact, are dangerous when worn constantly.[1]

During that whole time of hysteria, I refused to wear a mask. 
The only two exceptions: Feb. 6, 2022, when I was admitted to
the hospital for pneumonia.  I had to wear one in the waiting
area (short time) and that was it.  And, when I went to the
local  hospital  late  last  year  for  a  minor  issue.   The
incredibly rude female doctor demanded I put on a face diaper
or leave.  Since I had sat in the waiting room for 5 ½ hours
(reading a book), I put it on for about 10 minutes until Miss
Snot Nose left the room.  Then I left.

That’s the total time of mask wearing for me.  Otherwise, I
used curbside service, ordered on line, quit being a district
wide substitute school teacher. I simply refused to comply
with nonsense parroted out of the mouths of the ignorant. 
Tens of millions here in America had no choice or lose their
paycheck.  What’s so unbelievable and sad is I still see
people here in my small city wearing a mask – even outside.

Plandemic 3:  The Great Awakening addresses the tyranny and
how most of the world was brought to its knees.  G. Edward
Griffin is featured in the film.  I had the great pleasure of
meeting and talking with him back in 2004 at an event in DC. 
A wonderful man and true gentlemen who was warning about the
plans of the destroyers as far back as 1969.

The question now is:  Will you comply?  Whether it’s the next
“virus” or unconstitutional laws and mandates planned by the
WEF, the Bilderberg cabal and other destroyers – will you



comply?  Sun Tzu said in so many words: Make your enemy do
what you want them to do while making it seem like a good idea
at the time.  In the end, they bring their own death.

Mikki Willis’ film is superb.  Shine the light on cockroaches
and they scramble.  I hope you’ll watch that film, if you
haven’t already, and spread the word on every social media
platform possible.  Try to get your county commissioners, city
council, state rep, senator and governor to watch it.  They
should also watch Final Days.

One must politely but firmly remind elected officials they
will not be in office forever.  They, their children and
grandchildren will be under the iron fist of globalism and a
one world government where none of us will have any rights
under tyrannical, narcissistic, ego-maniacs in positions of
power if they don’t do their part in stopping it.  Klaus
Schwab’s right-hand man says in Plandemic 3: “We have the
technology to hack human beings.”  They are insane and drunk
with power.

The world is awakening and WE WILL NOT COMPLY.  Silence is
compliance.

Plandemic 3: The Great Awakening (Full, Unedited Movie)

For a thorough, comprehensive education on the Fed, the income
tax,  education,  Medicare,  SS,  the  critical,  fraudulent
ratification of the Seventeenth Amendment and more, be sure to
order  my  book  by  calling  800-955-0116  or  click  the  link,
“Taking Politics Out of Solutions“. 400 pages of facts and
solutions. Order two books and save $10.00
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Footnote:

[1]  German Neurologist On Face Masks: ‘Oxygen Deprivation
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Causes Permanent Neurological Damage’, Oct. 21, 2020 – “The
delusional madness of forcing children to wear face masks
blatantly ignores expert warnings:  “The child needs the brain
to learn, and the brain needs oxygen to function. We don’t
need a clinical study for that. This is simple, indisputable
physiology.”

“This well-known German neurologist and neurophysiologist, Dr.
Margarite Griesz-Brisson, warns of a tsunami of dementia years
down the road because of oxygen deprivation from wearing masks
today. Are you willing to risk your brain to scientifically
unfounded, politically-motivated mandates?” Rest at link.

And mentally gone, Joe Biden just did this:  WH Brings Back
Face Masks, Social Distancing for the Unvaccinated June 10.
2023

Former  Top  Department  of  Justice  Official  Blows  Up  Jack
Smith’s Case Against President Trump With One Tweet – Notices
Key Item on Third Page of the Federal Indictment That Is
“Grounds for Granting a Motion” to Dismiss

Very worth the time to read by deep thinker and great writer,
Diana West – it will knock your socks off:  Dr. Robert Malone:
A Risk Analysis – “The following notes will be confounding to
some, confirming to others. They represent a good bit of time
listening and trying to decode the persona and messaging of
Dr. Robert Malone, which, for some time, have struck me as
off-kilter  for  a  prominent  leader  of  the  covid-tyranny
opposition…

“It’s also nirvana for the billionaires, Big Pharma, World
Economic  Forum  insiders  and  groomed  proteges,  who  have
gloried, and, yes, obscenely profited in this “covid” era. How
jarring it is to find a number of them appearing on the
“Interests” section on the LinkedIn account of Robert Malone’s
wife and business partner, Jill Glasspool Malone.

“This video shows that among Mrs. Malone’s seven “influencers”
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are Richard Branson, Bill Gates, Melinda French Gates and
Justin Trudeau — at least they were until she erased the
section  from  her  page.  Also  gone  now  are  her  chosen
“companies,”  which  included  some  of  Big  Pharma’s  biggest
designers, producers and also customers of vaccines and other
products: Pfizer, Eli Lilley, Sanofi, the US Department of
Health  and  Human  Services,  the  US  Army’s  Institute  of
Infectious Diseases — plus, naturally, Bill Gates’ TED Talks.”

Robert Malone Sues the Breggins for $25 Million, Nov. 27, 2022
– “At the ages of 71 and 86, Ginger and I are in the fight of
our  lives.  In  all  our  years  of  doing  reform  work,  no
individual  and  no  group  has  ever  been  so  intensively  and
persistently attacking us on a personal level as Dr. Robert
Malone — starting ever since August 2022 when we criticized
his concept of mass formation psychosis in depth without even

mentioning his name.1”

Malone’s  net  worth  is  estimated  to  be  $20  –  $25  million
dollars.  He and his wife live on a beautiful horse farm in
Virginia.

Malone Admits Political Aspirations on War Room with Steve
Bannon – August 2022

New York clinical trial quietly tests heartburn remedy against
coronavirus, April 6, 2020 – “Malone is part of a classified
project  called  DOMANE  that  uses  computer  simulations,
artificial intelligence, and other methods to rapidly identify
U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) – approved drugs and
other safe compounds that can be repurposed against threats
such as new viruses.”

I  have  Dr.  Peter  Breggin  and  Ginger  Ross  Breggin’s  book,
COVID-19  and  the  Global  Predators:   We  Are  The  Prey.  
Introductions by Dr. Peter McCullogh, Elizabeth Lee Vliet and
the late Vladimir Zelenko.  Amazing book and while lengthy,
what one learns is time well spent, believe me.
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